
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 3 AUGUST 2006 


IOS.71/06
SUSTAINABILITY WORKING GROUP

Pursuant to Minute EX.153/06, the Chairman reported on the outcome of further discussions at the Executive meeting on 3 July 2006 regarding the wish of this Committee for Member representation on the Sustainability Working Group.

Minute EX.153/06 of the Executive of 3 July 2006 was submitted in which the Executive had reiterated its view that the Sustainability Working Group was an Officer Working Group and should not involve Members.  The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder had commented at the Executive meeting that he did not have a problem with this Committee forming a Working Group and receiving Officer support in that regard.

Members were dissatisfied with the Executive’s latest response and pointed to the fact that Officer ‘champions’ had been appointed for environmental issues and that these policies also explicitly included Members.  It would be useful for a Member of this Committee to serve on the Sustainability Working Group as a Member ‘champion’ in order to get the message across to all Members of the City Council.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be requested to further reconsider allowing a Member of this Committee to serve on the Sustainability Working Group for the reasons stated above.







